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Frazier to Sen. Feinstein, Gov. Brown: End reckless 

support for Delta water theft 

SACRAMENTO – Assemblymember Jim Frazier (D-Discovery Bay) issued the following 

statement regarding Gov. Jerry Brown, U.S. Sen. Dianne Feinstein and House Majority Leader 

Kevin McCarthy’s proposed extensions to the Water Infrastructure Improvements for the Nation 

Act (WIIN Act): 

“As Co-Chair of the California Legislative Delta Caucus, I urge Senator Feinstein, Governor 

Brown, and Representative McCarthy to end their support for the misguided and harmful WIIN 

Act extensions currently under consideration in Congress. By pursuing this power grab, they are 

sending a clear message of support for billionaire agribusiness and contractors at the expense 

of local fishermen, farmers, and the water quality of an entire region. Instead of giving water 

away to billionaires, I ask that they stand up for the Delta that we call home, and the millions of 

Californians who believe that small businesses and the Delta’s precious environment should 

have a fair chance to thrive.” 

The WIIN Act, passed in 2016, enacted temporary changes to protect both water supply 

reliability and the ecological health of the Delta in the aftermath of a historic drought in 

California. The proposed extensions would prolong those short-term emergency provisions until 

2028, without regard to actual drought conditions or Delta water quality. 



“As I stated in a letter to Senator Feinstein, extending short-term provisions of the act until 2028 

is a federal assault on the ecology and water quality of our rivers and overrides the urgent need 

to protect the health and economy of all Californians, especially small, disadvantaged 

communities in the Delta,” Frazier said. “The proposed extension of the WIIN Act also delivers 

unwelcome support for Governor Brown’s destructive tunnels proposal. The Governor is 

resorting to desperate measures to try and rescue his dangerous tunnels project, which is 

currently on the ropes. However, harming one part of California’s economy to benefit another is 

the wrong decision for the state and for the Delta – we must support our local ecosystem and 

Delta economy.” 

### 

Assemblymember Frazier represents the 11th Assembly District, which includes the communities 
of Antioch, Bethel Island, Birds Landing, Brentwood, Byron, Collinsville, Discovery Bay, Fairfield, 
Isleton, Knightsen, Locke, Oakley, Pittsburg (partial), Rio Vista, Suisun City, Travis AFB, Vacaville 
and Walnut Grove.  
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